Service State Stat

Salem Transfer Station Proposed Minor Modification to Existing Site Assignment





Before

After

General

1. What is the purpose of tonight's meeting?

Tonight's meeting is required to be held by the Board of Health under the Massachusetts DEP's Site Assignment Regulations, prior to acting on a request by the City and Northside Carting, Inc. to increase the allowable daily tonnage of the existing transfer station from 100 to 400 tons per day. The Board of Health is seeking public comment on the request prior to granting or denying the request.

2. How was Northside Carting selected for development of this site?

When Mayor Driscoll took office in January 2006, her staff performed extensive research of available funding sources and options to redevelop the former Salem Landfill site where the City's former municipal solid waste incinerator (current transfer station) is located. Ultimately, the City decided that a Request for Development proposals would be issued to solicit any viable redevelopment of the site, provided that the selected developer assume responsibility for closure of the former landfill and demolition of the former incinerator and stack.

A total of 17 RFPs were taken out for the redevelopment project, but only two proposals were received by the City. Both proposals were for ongoing use of the site as a solid waste transfer station, since ongoing use of the site as a transfer station would allow for the generation of user fees that could be applied to pay for closure of the landfill, demolition of the existing structures, plus payment of taxes and annual host community fees to the City.

After extensive review, the City awarded the project to Northside Carting in July 2007.

3. How does the City benefit from expansion of the transfer station?

The City will benefit from expansion of the transfer station as follows:

- > Closure of the abandoned Salem municipal landfill at, including demolition of the former municipal solid waste incinerator, an estimated cost of \$2.3 Million;
- > Payment of local taxes and a host community fee of \$1.75 per ton, estimated to result in an annual revenue stream of approximately \$250,000 per year. Of that total, approximately \$31,000 per year is earmarked for the Salem Public Schools;
- > Ongoing use of the facility by Salem residents for drop-off of yard wastes;
- > Collection bins for recyclable materials (paper, plastics, metal, eWastes, etc.);
- > Avoidance of significant DEP fines associated with over forty years of non-compliance with solid waste regulations requiring closure of the Salem Landfill;
- > Cleanup of a long-standing eyesore for area residents; and
- > Reduced waste disposal rate of \$0.06 per pound for Salem residents, with no minimum.

The present worth value of the project to the City over the next 20 years is estimated to be approximately \$9,000,000.

- 4. A residence located at 1 DiPietro Road was identified after the environmental studies were performed. Have the potential environmental impacts associated with the proposed expansion of the Transfer Station been assessed for this location?
 - Yes. Over the past few days, Environmental Consultants have reviewed prior modeling results and confirmed that projected noise and air quality impacts to the residence at 1 DiPietro Road meet MassDEP standards. The maximum projected increase in noise is 3 to 4 decibels, well below the 10 decibel level established by the MA DEP for mitigation.

"Pure tones" anticipated to be generated from backup alarms on trucks delivering wastes to the Transfer Station have also been taken into account in the modeling. Due to the distance to the nearest residence, including an elevation change of over 60 feet and the presence of a retaining wall at the Site, any increases in "pure tone" should be negligible at 1 DiPietro Road compared to pure tones from current backup alarms.

Similarly, modeling performed to assess air quality impacts has concluded that the increased traffic will not significantly impact air quality at 1 DiPietro Road, located approximately 300 feet to the northeast. The model assessed impacts at the property line between the transfer station and the Hess Gas Station, and that is only 160 feet away from the station building. Details will be available at the public hearing.

Environmental Permitting To Date

5. An Order of Conditions was issued by the Conservation Commission last year for closure of the landfill and expansion of the landfill. How are the environmental impacts dealt with in the Order?

In addition to the standard conditions dealing with environmental protection, the Salem Conservation Commission included the following significant supplemental conditions in the Order:

- > Visual debris to be removed from Forest River
- > Operations and Maintenance Plan to include quarterly sweeping, catch basin inspections, cleaning as required
- > "No Dumping" Signs to be posted
- > No stockpiling of debris, fill or excavated material within wetlands buffer
- > Weekly inspections by Conservation Agent during landfill closure
- 6. An Environmental Notification Form was filed with the Massachusetts Executive Office of Environmental Affairs in May 2008 and a Certificate was issued in July 2008. What recommendations were set forth in MEPA's Certificate?

MEPA concluded that an Environmental Impact Study was not required; however, based upon the comments received during the review period, the following recommendations were set forth in the Certificate:

- > The embankment along the Forest River should provide adequate stabilization to prevent erosion of wastes (ash) into the river;
- > The storm water management system must be designed, installed and maintained in accordance with current storm water management regulations;
- > Environmental mitigation measures should include the following:
 - Retrofitting of existing NSC vehicles with new emissions control equipment
 - Limiting outgoing truck traffic, to the extent possible, during peak hourly traffic times
 - Posting and enforcing anti-idling regulations
 - Minimization of fugitive dust emissions through "Best Management Practices" (water misting equipment)
 - Use of "negative air" ventilation to reduce dust emissions during operations

Traffic Concerns

7. How much additional traffic will expansion of the Transfer Station create on Swampscott Road and nearby streets? Are any roadway and/or intersection improvements proposed as part of this project?

The additional traffic is projected to include approximately 54 additional vehicles during an average day when 400 tons of wastes are delivered to and shipped from the site. In order to assess traffic impacts, the peak hour traffic was determined to be between 7:45 AM and 8:45 AM. For the peak day, when 500 tons (400 tons average, plus 100 ton surcharge) of wastes are delivered to and shipped from the site, an additional 84 trucks (Packer trucks and dump trailers) are projected.

Since the original traffic counts were made and the study was completed by Vanasse & Associates, improvements to seven intersections along Route 107 have been largely implemented. These improvements included geometric improvements at Mariboro Road, along with new/upgraded signals and traffic controls at seven intersections.

A supplemental traffic and safety study will be performed within one year after startup of the expanded Transfer Station to assess impacts to traffic and to determine whether any additional changes or improvements need to be made.

Note: Certain sensitive traffic routes have been identified by City Officials. We are committed to working out acceptable routes for incoming and outgoing traffic to help minimize impacts to traffic and sensitive areas.

Noise issues

8. The noise study indicates that the maximum increase in noise will be 3 to 4 decibels at the closest residence. In the event the noise level and/or "pure tone" backup alarms on the trucks pose a nuisance condition, what measures can be taken?

Existing noise levels were measured and modeling was performed to project noise levels and the impact of "pure tones" emitted from the site. The impact is projected to be minimal; however, in the case where noise causes a nuisance condition, sound attenuation surfaces and/or walls would be a typical cost effective solution to mitigate the condition. Other options exist, but would be dependent upon site specific circumstances.

Air Quality Issues

9. It appears that the Air Cuality Study has not included emissions from the Transfer Station itself. Why were such emissions not included?

The emissions from the Transfer Station are projected to be insignificant, compared to diesel emissions and other fugitive air sources. During the MEPA review process, a commitment was made to use misting sprays to control dusts generated within the station and that ventilation equipment would also be installed.